
 
 

 

 

 

 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 24th March 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

There has been some fantastic science learning 

going on in classes this week.  In Whale class children 

have been conducting experiments to see the 

impact of bacteria on bread. They had some very 

surprising results.  I am sure many of you will 

remember the song ‘There’s a hole in my bucket’ 

and Year 2 children have been testing materials to 

find a way of fixing Liza’s bucket.  They considered 

which variables to keep the same and which to 

change in order to make it a fair test.  They were 

extremely engaged when conducting their 

experiments.  Year 3 have been learning about parts 

of flowers and dissected daffodils, while Reception 

children were digging and exploring the roots of 

plants. Year 4 & 5 have planned an investigation to 

find out which materials are the best thermal 

insulators.  What fantastic learning! 

 

Wednesday was World Water Day and in assembly 

on Monday children considered the importance of 

water for our survival and comfort.  They were also 

inspired by the story of Ryan (from Canada) who as a 

6 year-old, raised £40 to build a well in Uganda. This 

helped children there to have access to clean water.  

He is the founder of the Ryan’s wells foundation and 

is still helping people around the world today.  

Inspirational! 

 

This Sunday is “Purple Day” where the whole world is 

asked to wear something purple to raise awareness 

for Epilepsy. As we are not at School on Sunday, RPS 

Primary has gone purple for Epilepsy Awareness 

today!  Purple Day was founded in 2008, by another 

Canadian nine-year-old, Cassidy Megan.  She 

started Purple Day in an effort to get people talking 

about the condition and to let those impacted by 

seizures know that they are not alone. She named 

the day Purple Day, after the internationally 

recognised colour for epilepsy, lavender.  Thanks to 

parents for their generous donations and to Michelle 

Roberts who organized this event.  There is a fantastic 

raffle that Michelle has put together.  You can win a 

range of lego prizes so do buy a raffle ticket from 

 

 
 

 

 

Sharon in the school office.   

 Purple Day Raffle Prizes 

 
Raffles cost £1 per strip and prizes will be drawn 

on Friday 31st March.   

 
 

Attendance Matters!  This Wednesday children 

from year 4/5 who achieved 100% attendance 

in the first half of the Spring Term (a whopping 

49 of them!) were treated to a trip to Brixton 

House Theatre. They saw a play called 

‘Belongings’ which explored the life of 3 

children who had experienced and overcome 

great hardship in their lives. Following the 

performance, the children had the opportunity 

to speak to the actors and some were even 

invited onto the stage to explore the props and 

play some games. The children had a fantastic 

time, and it certainly seems as though we have 

many budding actors at RPS! Well done to 

them all for 100% attendance - they have done 

themselves proud.  

 
 
Have an inspired weekend. 

Lisa (HoS) 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Artist Marc Chagall was born into a Jewish family in the town of 

Vitebsk, Russia (now in Belarus) on 7 July 1887.  He later moved 

to Paris, where he enrolled at the Académie de La Palette.  

 

Chagall frequently used animals for symbolic purposes in his 

dream-like paintings that brought together aspects of French 

tradition with Russian folklore and Jewish motifs.  Year 6 children 

have been exploring mixing shades of blue, red and white to 

create a range of purple colours to produce paintings in the 

style of Chagall. I can’t wait to see them when they are all 

finished! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

Tuesday was World Poetry Day.  To celebrate during their reading for pleasure 

sessions year 2 read a range of poems. After, some pupils chose to write their own 

acrostic poems about spring.  
 

 

   

 

Chyanne has really impressed her 

teacher in year 2 with this fantastic non 

chronological report about owls.  

Superstar! 

Anjeza Mary Christine E 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Whale  Harlie  Harlie has made fantastic progress in his phonics this week. He has 

also made an exceptional improvement in his handwriting, really 

taking his time and focusing on his task. Keep it up Harlie!  

Coral  Christine E  Christine has recently joined Coral class and is a welcomed 

addition to our class. Christine has worked hard and has involved 

herself in class discussions. She has displayed all our school values 

and shows enthusiasm in everything she does. We are lucky to 

have you!   

Seal  Josie  Josie is new to the Rotherhithe, and she is already showing many 

of our core values. She is ambitious, creative, resilient and 

respectful. Keep up the great attitude Josie!  

Effra  Zakhar  Zakhar showed kindness and patience during our DT, sewing 

lesson this week. He went to help others who were struggling and 

was kindly giving them positive feedback like ‘that is a great 

improvement’ well done for your kindness and generosity towards 

others.  

Walbrook  TJ  TJ has made great effort in building his confidence in swimming. 

He has worked really had on developing his skills and completing 

his lesson. He has shown resilience, even when he found getting 

into the pool challenging. TJ has made a lot of progress over the 

past week, a big well done!  

Ravensbourne  Samuel  Samuel is working hard to write sentences independently to 

create a meaningful paragraph. With assistance he is making 

good progress. I am very proud of his efforts! Well done, Samuel.  

Wandle  Sarah  Sarah has made excellent progress in her Maths this week and 

has been diligently practicing her times tables at home. Great 

work Sarah!  

Fleet  Jonathan  For his excellent attitude towards his learning. He has been a 

great role model and friend to all his classmates.   

Lea  Valisa  For working very hard to improve in all areas in the curriculum. She 

is a very friendly and polite child.  

Thames  Mason  For displaying great enthusiasm and knowledge of horticulture; 

particularly the requirements necessary for the germination of 

seeds. What a lovely interest to have! Well done!  

 

  

 



 
9 7 . 1 % 9  

Teacher: John Deighan 

 

Favourite Book: Green Eggs and Ham by 

Dr Seuss 

 

 
 

The book is about Sam-I-Am, who loves 

green eggs and ham, and his unnamed 

companion who does not. He does not 

like them in a house, with a mouse, in a 

box, with a fox, on a train in the rain or 

anywhere else. But Sam’s persistence 

eventually pays off. He is astonished to 

find that they are actually delicious! 

 

This book is always a hit with younger 

children, who love rhyming couplets.  It is 

an all time classic and was written 63 

years ago!  The book contains only 50 

words and aims to help children learn to 

recognise word patterns.   

 

Why not try out other books by Dr Seuss.  
 

  
 

 

  
 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Week starting  

13th March 

British Science Week 

Scholastic Book Fair 

 

17th March Dress up as you favourite 

Scientist or science 

inspired costume 

21st March World Poetry Day 

 

22nd March  Year 6 SATS parent 

workshop 

24th March Year 1 phonics workshops 

Week starting  

27th March  

Poetry Week 

31st March Easter Bonnet Parade 

Achievement Awards 

 

Early school closure at 

2pm 

 Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 18th April Children return to school 

19th April Bikeability week 

1st May  Bank Holiday Monday 

5th May Coronation picnic 

8th May  Bank Holiday Monday in 

honour of the Kings 

Coronation 

9th May  Year 6 SATs start 

15th May Year 2 SATS window starts 

 

26th May  London History Day 

 

Break up for half term 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

 

RaRavens
Lea Class  

 

Whale Class  

99.2% 

Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

98.2% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 SATs 

Parent Workshop 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Location:  Rotherhithe Primary School Foyer 

Date:  Thursday 26th March                                   

Time:  3:30 pm 

Please come and join us to find out all about year 2 SATs. 

We will discuss how children are assessed and how you can support 

your child at home.  

 
 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Great news! Rotherhithe Primary School will be 

hosting a fantastic Easter Raffle with prizes galore 

including three delicious Easter Hampers jam packed 

with chocolatey goodies, a huge cuddly dog and 

much, 

much more. 

 

Tickets are on sale at the office from Monday 6th 

March 2023.  

Tickets 

are priced at £1.00 per strip.  

Good luck everyone and Happy Easter!!! 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

                                                                                                         

                                                                                                          

 


